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Victoria AveNews 

 The Board of Public Utilities has appointed a citizen task force that has been meeting 
monthly since April, 2018.  This task force was recommended by the City Council after dis-
cussing potential increases to water and electrical rates for residences, as well as, increases in 
water rates for agricultural customers.  The task force is charged with recommending a fair 
and equitable distribution and pricing of water that will: A. continue to promote local agricul-
ture; B. be consistent with the mandates of Prop. R and Measure C; C. support the goals of 
the GrowRiverside movement; and D. comply with Proposition 218.  The water rates under 
discussion are WA-3 and WA-9.  The Gage Canal Company has jurisdiction over its rates 
(WA-8).   
 The Board of Public Utilities appointed Board member Andrew Walcker as chair and 
Seth Wilson of the Riverside Food Systems Alliance as vice-chair.  The Committee members 
consist of citizens, two of which represent each of the Cityõs seven Wards, Rose Mayes, Jason 
Hunter, Gilberto Esquivel, Patricia Lock-Dawson, Jason Gless, Darleen DeMason, Michelle 
Sheehe, Dale Sexton, Tom Evans, Ed Adkison, Scott Andrews, Sharon Mateja, Steven 
Robillard, and Barbara Coonquist.  City staff who attend and support the efforts of the task 
force are: Rick Small, Water Superintendent, Justin Scott-Coe, Customer  ñcont. on pg 3 

Dedication Celebration for the Dammers Memorial PlaquesñDarleen DeMason 

Agricultural Water Rates Task ForceñDarleen DeMason 

 On June 30th at 10AM, Victoria Avenue Forever cele-

brated with the Department of Parks & Recreation and Pub-

lic Works, the unveiling of the Dammers Memorial and 

acknowledgement plaques at Washington Park on Mary 

Street.  A number of City, and other dignitaries were present 

including: Councilmen Chris MacArthur and Mike Soubir-

ous, Director of Parks & Recreation, Adolfo Cruz, Urban 

Forester, Robert Filiar representing the Department of Pub-

lic Works, Bill Wilkman, local historian, Margaret Scott, ma-

jor donor and Gail Vanderlinde, Dammersõ granddaughter 

and three generations of her family.  

 The program consisted of a Welcome from VAF 

President, Lori Yates, Introductions by VAF VP, Darleen 

DeMason, a short life history of Charles Dammers by Bill 

Wilkman, followed by a short set of childhood recollections  

recounted by Margie Lamar Coon who grew up as a neigh-

bor across Mary Street from Charles Dammers.  Director 

Adolfo Cruz and the two City Councilmen finished-cont pg 3.  

Councilmen MacArthur and Soubirous unveiling plaques 

Photo provided by Michael J. Elderman 
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 As you can see by this bright and colorful issue of 
Victoria AveNews full of stories of plantings and other work 
days, new sponsorships and the wonderful Dammers dedica-
tion and celebration, we have had a very busy year.  During 
the hot summer season we put away the shovels and clippers 
and turn instead to making plans for 2018-19.  There is no 
real down time.  We celebrate our successes, but there are 
always new challenges that arise.  This is the time for our an-
nual Board election and survey to our membership to get 
your opinions on how we are doing.  Please do fill out the 
enclosed ballot and survey and sent it back to us.  Your 
opinions are important to us.  Thank you.  

 
       I want to express our deep gratitude to Ward 5 
City Councilman, Chris MacArthur for his many years of 
strong support for Victoria Avenue Forever.  He has participated 
each summer in the annual Mayor and City Council sailing 
Regatta, an event that provides support for a program of sail-
ing and water safety for our Cityõs youngsters.  It also pro-
vides fundraising opportunities for local non-profit organiza-
tions.  VAF  has participated and benefitted greatly from 
Councilman MacArthurõs contributions.  Every summer he 

has held a Constituent Appreciation Barbeque at Hunt Park 
and VAF  received funding from this event too.  This is 
Councilman MacArthurõs last term ð he has served the City 
for nearly twelve years, and plans to retire.  We wish the en-
tire MacArthur family all the best for the future.   
 
       These past couple of years have, unfortunately, seen an 
increase in vandalism and theft on Victoria Avenue.  The 
Lorraine Small Rose planting in the median near Ivy Street 
was planted in her lifetime to celebrate her 37 years as an ad-
vocate for parks, gardening and open spaces.  In 1993, rough-
ly 270 roses were planted in her honor by friends and family 
including young children, guided by Master Gardeners.  Over 
the past fall and winter, weekend after weekend, the standard 
roses were stolen until few remain.  We have also had a num-
ber of trees stolen from the medians of Victoria Avenue.  
Also noted on page 7, eleven young Eucalyptus trees planted 
along the outbound parkways have been senselessly vandal-
ized.   As with the stolen roses, the perpetrators have gone 
undetected.                     
    Warm Regards, 
        Lori 

Presidentõs Corner  

 We had an overwhelming outpouring of donations in 
memory of Hal Snyder after his passing on January 1st of this 
year.  Donations were dedicated for 10 trees, $330 to the 
Snyder Garden and $775 for general memorial contributions.  
Eight trees were planted this spring (see May Victoria Ave-
News) in the parkway in front of the Snyder Garden and the 
remaining 2 trees will be planted this coming winter.  Most of 
the memorial donations was used to create and embed a 
plaque to Hal in the bench in the garden.  The trees are doing 
very well, so please drop by to see them and the new plaque. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan H. Hall was well 
known in Riverside 
for her interest in 
local history.  VAF  
benefited from her 
knowledge as she 
wrote two delightful 
newsletter articles for 
us in recent years.  
We were honored 
that she and her hus-
band, Howard were 
VAF  members. 
 

Joan and Howard 
moved their family 
from San Francisco in 
1952.  Joan became 

active in the community by first joining the Riverside Muse-
um Associates and eventually she served as their President.  
During this time she interacted with other local historians, 
including Esther Klotz and Harry Lawton.  Joan also served 
on the Riverside Cultural Heritage Board, and served as its 
Chair, as well as the Riverside Municipal Museum Board and 
the Riverside Historical Society.  Her other ñcont on pg 4 

New Plaque for Hal Snyder in his Gardenñ

Darleen DeMason 
Joan Herrick Hall 
July 23, 1922- July 19, 2018 
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Water Rates Task Forceñfrom page 1- 

Engagement Manager, Anthony Beaumon, Sr. Deputy City 
Attorney, and Michael Plinski, Interim Assistant General 
Manager for Water. 
 Agendas for each meeting are posted in advance on 
the City website (http://riversidepublicutilities.com/
rateplan/default-pop-agricultural.asp.  Each meeting starts 
with an opportunity for public comment before the meeting 
proper starts.  Then the meeting consists of a topic or group 
of topics relevant to the final report, presented by staff.  
Questions and discussion take place and emerging ideas and 
further questions are captured.  Topics already covered in-
clude GrowRiverside initiative, Greenbelt history and land 
use plan, Prop R and Measure C, current water rates, the out-
side contractorõs Water Cost of Service study results, Prop 
218 and the history of the Gage Canal.  One more month of 
informational presentation is expected and then discussions 

and report writing will proceed.  The final report will be sent 
to the Council Land Use Committee, the Board of Public 
Utilities and to the City Council for discussion and approval.  
All meetings are videotaped and the recordings can also be 
accessed on the Public Utilities website.   
 

  

Dammers plaque dedication ñfrom pg 1 

the presentations.  Subsequently, we 
walked down to the corner and the 
City Councilmen pulled the covers 
off the plaques with flair and we 
took many rounds of pictures.  Lo-
cal photographer Michael Elderman 
(Eyes on Riverside) and two City 
staff showed up to take photo-
graphs and videotape the proceed-
ings.   
         We all walked back up into 
Washington Park and had refresh-
ments and raffled off a number of 
gift baskets.  It was a lovely, sunny 
day with pleasant temperatures.  

Acknowledgements: DonorsñMargaret Scott family, Darleen DeMason & Dan 

Straus, Gene & Nadine Fahlbusch, Bill Wilkman, William Bailey Jr., Phillip & Margaret 

Laney, Paul & Elayne Lohr, Bill & Sue Johnson, Sally Mazzetti, Jim & Barbara De-

Lorenzo, Donald Dodd, Priscilla Doshier, Steven & Elizabeth Francis, Nancy Hovdey, 

Shawna Kleinman, John & Carol Matulich, Morris Mendoza, Ken & Debby Phillips, 

Malcolm & Charis Pond, and Kenneth & Ruth Unrath; Plaque DesignñBill 

Wilkman; Plaque ConstructionñFrank L Ricker, Inc.; Project Coordinatorsñ

Darleen DeMason & Bill Wilkman; Planning CommitteeñWilliam ñcont pg 6  

Audience at Dammers plaque dedication ceremony.  In first row from left to right are : Marga-

ret Scott (major donor), Councilman Chris MacArthur and Councilman Mike Soubirous.  In 

second row (red arrow) is Margie Lamar Coon and at far right in second row (blue arrow) is 

Gail Vanderlinde who is Charles Dammersõ granddaughter. 

Bill Wilkman presenting on Dammers 

http://riversidepublicutilities.com/rateplan/default-pop-agricultural.asp
http://riversidepublicutilities.com/rateplan/default-pop-agricultural.asp
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Date 1889 

ñfrom pg 3 Joan Hall 

volunteer activities included being a docent at the Riverside Municipal Museum, 
Heritage House and the Mission Inn.  
 
Joan has written many articles of historical interest and authored or co-authored 
several books.   Notable among these books are A Citrus Legacy (1992) which is a 
biography of Steven Henderson Herrick, her paternal grandfather and prominent 
banker and citrus grower in Riverside, and A Riverside Dynasty which relates the sto-
ry of the Rumsey and Bonnett families in Riversideõs history.   
 
This last book was published in conjunction with the 2018 Vintage Home Tour 
fundraiser put on by the Old Riverside Foundation because the Rumsey House 
(corner of Double Tree and Victoria Avenue) was on the tour.  There are many 
references to Victoria Avenue in this last book, including the story that Rumsey 
propagated and helped plant the 1100 Mexican fan palms in the medians along 
many blocks of Victoria Avenue.  Joan gifted the book to the Old Riverside Foun-
dation.   
 
Joan is survived by her husband, Howard, 3 sons, 4 grandchildren and 7 great-
grandchildren. 
 
To purchase a copy of A Riverside Dynasty: Contact Nancy Parrish, 951-509-
7682, 8410 Cleveland Ave. (near Adams and Cleveland intersection).  The price is 
$10 per copy and $3 for shipping and handling (up to 3 copies) or you can arrange 
pick up at the Parrish residence.  Quantities are limited.   
 
 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017-2018 Officers 

Lori Yates, President  

Darleen DeMason, VP   & 

Newsletter Editor     

Julie Sullivan, Secretary  

Raul Jordan, Treasurer 

 

Directors 

William Bailey Jr. 

John Collins 

Marilyn Harris 

Paco Licea 

Sally Mazzetti 

Jennifer Rechel 

Adam Timura 

Michael Utterback 

Doug Whitley 

Tom Wilson 

Frank and Lynn Yost 

 

Ex-officio Member 

Robert Filiar 

 

Victoria AveNews is published  

quarterly each year. 

TheVAF  Board meets at 6:30 
PM 

on the 2nd Wednesday of each 

month (except August)  

 

website: 

www.victoriaavenueforever.org 

Follow us on Facebook 

PO Box 4152, Riverside, CA 

92514 

(951) 286-1036  

http://www.victoriaavenueforever.org/
mailto:info@victoriaavenue.org
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Contributions  

April - July 2018 
 Thank you to all who contributed to Victoria Avenue For-
ever.  Your gifts will be used to help protect and care for Riversideõs 
living legacy ð Victoria Avenue. 

General Contributions and for trees/upkeep 
Jim & Rachel Dudek, Charles & Virginia Fields, Clara Gal-
lanes, Lyle & Gay Hill, Jay & Debbie Keller, James & Jessica 
Lee, Vista De Victoria HOA 
 

Endowment Fund 
Elaine Ford, Cathy Zimmer 

 
Dammers Memorial 

William Bailey, Jr., Sally Mazzetti 
 

Lewis Garden    Snyder Garden   
Doris Morton           Dwight Tate 

 

Save the Eucalypts 
Rosalie Silverglate 

 

Memorial Contributions 
Sandy Curl                      In Memory of Hal Snyder 
Steven & Elizabeth  
   Francis                         In Memory of Dr. R N Gallanes 
Jan & Duane Mickelson  In Memory of Hal Snyder 
Karen Ostermiller           In Memory of Jeff Silver 
Margaret Scott                In Memory of Evie Bushman 
 

Commemorative Tree Donations 
The Niederkorn family    In Memory of Enid Sullivant 

                                       In Memory of Robert Sullivant 

Clara Gallanes 2 Trees    In Memory of Dr. R N Gallanes 

Barbara & Basil Pafe, 

Julie, India & Joan Wood In Memory of Steve Goslin 

Jan Ramsey                     In Memory of Susan Valterria 

VAF  Board    2 Trees     In Memory of Hal Snyder 

Lyla Wiley                       In Memory of Hal Snyder 

 

We thank Councilman MacArthur for 

choosing VAF as his Regatta and Annual 

Barbecue Charities again this year!! 

 
Corporate Sponsors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A&F Growers with VAF certificate.  Left to right are 

Louis, Maria and Eddie 



from page 3ñPlaque Dedication 

Bailey, Jr., John Collins, Darleen DeMason, Sally Mazzetti 
and Bill Wilkman. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recent Events and Activities: 

Mayor issues Proclamation to VAF for CA Arbor 

Week Tree planting on March 10th. 

Mayor Rusty Bailey issued a proclamation celebrating the 46 

Eucalyptus trees VAF  planted on Victoria Avenue for CA 

Arbor Week, 2018.   

Great American Clean-up on May 12th  

We had a wonderfully successful day working in our two wa-

ter-wise gardens as part of the Great American Clean-up 

sponsored by KRCB.  We had volunteers from Poly High 

School, RCC and UCR.  We planted 5 Lilacs donated by 

Giles Waines from his UCR collection and a Juniper tree do-

nated by Louie's Nursery in the Dr. Lewis Garden.  In the 

Hal Snyder Garden we planted Spanish Lavender, Mexican 

Sage and Sundrops.  We also pruned, weeded and mulched 

both Gardens.  We thank all the volunteers who came out 

and KRCB for coordinating the event.  ñcont on page 7 
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City Officials and Dammers Project Coodinators: from right to left are 

Bill Wilkman, Councilman MacArthur, Parks Director Adolfo Cruz,  

Darleen DeMason, Councilman Soubirous and Urban Forester, Robert 

Filar.  Photo provided by Michael J. Elderman 

Guests and family attending the Dammers Plaque Celebration.  Photo 

provided by Michael J. Elderman. 

Food and table display at Plaque Celebration, compliments of Julie Sulli-

van.  Photo provided by Michael J. Elderman.   

RCC students and VAF volunteers, James Sullivan and Daniel Straus 

working in the Hal Snyder Garden. 
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ñf-rom pg 6 -Events and Activity  

VAF received 2018 Regatta donations 

The Riverside Community Sailing Program put on their an-

nual Regatta fundraising event on Saturday, June 9th.  As in 

previous years, the Mayor and City Councilmen sold tickets 

and half of their proceeds went to a charity of eachõs choice.  

Councilman MacArthur chose VAF  again this year and he 

also had the highest ticket sales.  This year VAF  also had a 

competitor in the Service Club race.  New Board member, 

John Collins sailed for us.  We thank the Councilman and the 

Sailing program for their generosity. 

Souring Temps in July òBurnó Trees in Riverside 

Triple digit temperatures in July peaking at a record 118 de-

grees on July 6th set heat records in the area and exceeded 

temperature tolerances of many trees in Riverside that have 

never displayed heat stress before.  On Victoria Avenue, Red 

Flowering Gums, Southern Magnolias, Ginkgoes and Horse 

Chestnuts were badly burned.  We also lost at least five 

young Eucalypts that were planted on March 10th.   

Vandalism destroyed 11 Eucalyptus trees 

On March 10th, VAF celebrated California Arbor Week by 

planting 46 Eucalyps between Washington and St. Lawrence 

Streets which was funded by a CA ReLeaf grant.  Among 

these were 11 Lemon Scented Gums between Grace and St. 

Lawrence.  All 11 of these trees were vandalized along with 

the irrigation hardware during June and July.   

Poly High School and UCR students with VAF volunteers working in 

the Dr. Lewis Garden for the Great American Clean-up. 

Mayor Rusty Bailey and Councilman MacArthur receiving awards. 

  Councilman MacArthur sailing in the Mayor and Councilmen race. 


